CAPITAL REGION ‘&l
LAND CONSERVANCY

February 11, 2019

Mr. James Worstey, Director

Chesterfield County Parks and Recreatton Department
P.0. Box 40

Chesterfield, VA 23832-0040

Dear Mr. Worsley,

Every year Capital Region Land Conservancy (CRLC) staff visit each property for which CRLC holds or co-
holds a conservation easement and has stewardship responsibility to monitor. At the time of each visit,
we document our observations in a Stewardship Field Report, photograph any significant changes, and
contact the property owner with any concerns or questions. We retain this information in a permanent
file to document the condition of each property under easement over time. The reports are always
available to the property owner upon request.

Jane Myers, Land Conservation Manager, and | completed this year’s monitoring visit of Brown and
Williamson Conservation Area on January 31, 2019. We were pleased to be joined by Mark Battista on
our visit. Although the weather twice canceled plans to include Brown and Witliamson on a day of
community hikes, we appreciate the Parks and Recreation Department’s commitment to making the
conservation area available for public recreation. '

We value the opportunity we have to play a role in Chesterfield County’s efforts to preserve its open
space and natural resources and to make these accessible to the community. We welcome your
comments, concerns, or input at any time. You can reach me at 804-629-1229 or
laura@capitalregionland.org. :

Sincerely,

Shusa

Laura Greenleaf
QOutreach and Stewardship Coordinator
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